    THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF HILTON

                                                                           M I N U T E S 





   Public Meeting/Budget Meeting
    May 16, 2012
       7:00 p.m.

Present: 






Absent:  



   Reeve:            Rodney Wood
 Councillors:  
 Pat Garside

 Dianne Holt



 

 Robert Jerrard

 Dave Leask 







  Road Superintendent:  Lyn Garside    

  Clerk Treasurer:  Valerie Obarymskyj

There were no disclosures of pecuniary interest. 
Moved by Dianne Holt





2012-72
Seconded by Robert Jerrard
Resolved that we do accept the Agenda as presented. *Carried*
Reeve Wood opened the Public Meeting scheduled to address any objections to Zoning Amendment 2012-02.  This general amendment to the zoning by-law would remove the 30% restriction to the expansion of the ground floor area of pre-existing dwellings located less than 100’ from the high water mark.  The Clerk advised no objections were received.

Moved by Dave Leask





2012-73
Seconded by Pat Garside
Resolved that we do give first, second and third and final reading and pass By-Law No. 1044-12 being a by-law to amend Section 4.14.1 of Zoning By-law No. 1025-11 removing the 30% limitation on the expansion of the ground floor area of pre-existing non-complying dwelling units within the required shoreline setback provided the expansion does not further reduce the existing shoreline setback. *Carried*
Reeve Wood closed the Public Meeting and opened the special meeting to address the 2012 municipal budget.

Council reviewed the Clerk’s report summarizing various factors with the proposed budget that resulted in a municipal levy the same as 2011.  The Clerk explained that the year 2012 marks the final year of MPAC’s phasing in of assessments based on 2008 current value assessment (CVA).  When new assessed values were introduced in 2009, the difference between that new value and the old 2008 value was to be ‘phased in’ in four equal periods for 2009/2010/2011/2012.  This year our Assessment Roll shows us at full CVA value:  $61,859,900 compared to the 2008 value of $45,043,000.  A history of the Township’s tax rates over this period show how they have continually reduced to compensate for the additional assessment.

The final cost of road construction projects for 2012 is on target with the $75,000 to $100,000 plan.  Despite the total value for 2012 road work actually being $150,000, with the use of accumulated Federal Gas Tax funds ($60,000), local taxpayers need only contribute $90,000. 

Hilton Township’s OMPF funding increased by approximately $10,000 over 2011, however, that increase was used to cover an additional $6,000 in Social Services cost (2011: $248,000; 2012: $254,000) and $5,300 increase in Policing (2011: $23,775; 2012: $29,100).  

The Township had not yet received notice from the Village regarding the landfill levy for 2012 but it was included at the same level as 2011 in anticipation landfill maintenance costs would be reduced with the introduction of the recycling bins.  Recycling fees have increased to $7,000 from $2,500 given the higher cost of offering the service locally with only two municipalities (Village/Township) sharing the expense with each share based on assessment.
A $1,400 contribution to the Central Algoma Freshwater Coalition (CAFC) was included in the budget in accordance with their recent request. While the blue-green algae is not currently an issue at Twin Lakes, the CAFC continues to work with those cottagers and the Council to educate everyone on good water practices and try to ensure the problem does not return.
It was proposed that the annual transfer to Roads Equipment Reserve Fund be reduced from $15,000 to $10,000 and the $5,000 difference be set aside in the Roads Infrastructure Reserve in anticipation of our increased annual construction budget over the next several years.  Lyn Garside, Road Superintendent, confirmed the current balance in the Equipment Fund is more than adequate for replacing the plowtruck with no need to consider replacing the pickup, float or excavator for many more years.  The grader will likely never need to be replaced.
If an addition is made to the firehall this year, the Village and the Township have jointly set aside $30,000.  It was suggested by the Clerk that the joint Fire Equipment savings of $30,000 could also be used and that amount reimbursed by both municipalities over the next few years given the Fire Chief’s view that the current tanker 
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would not need to be replaced during that time period.   

Council considered the budget and noted its satisfaction that taxpayers would not face an increase in their property taxes and the Township would still be making significant improvements to its roads, increasing its reserve funds, as well as, supporting those causes determined to benefit Hilton Township ratepayers.  The budget was approved in principle with the Clerk noting the final tax rates would be adopted by by-law at the June 2012 council meeting.
Moved by Robert Jerrard





2012-74
Seconded by Pat Garside
Resolved that we do approve the 2012 Budget as presented, in the amount of $788,260, resulting in a municipal tax levy of $424,050 including grant-in-lieu payments. *Carried*

Council reviewed a comparison of Algoma area municipalities’ tax rates for 2011
and noted Hilton Township residents were paying the second lowest tax rate of the fourteen municipalities.



Moved by Dianne Holt





2012-75
Seconded by Dave Leask
Resolved that we do pass By-Law No. 1045-12 being a by-law to confirm the proceedings of this meeting. *Carried*

Moved by Pat Garside






2012-76
Seconded by Dave Leask
Resolved that we do adjourn at 10:04 p.m., Council to meet again at the Hilton Township Municipal Office at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, June 13, 2012 or at the call of the Reeve. *Carried*
________________________                                    __________________________________                      Reeve, Rodney Wood                                                          Valerie Obarymskyj, Clerk Treasurer
********************************************************************************************
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Dump (M & N Road):   

******************************************************************************************

*****************************************************************************************




F I R E  -  9 1 1
A Restricted Fire Zone (RFZ) is currently in place for the Ontario North East Region, north of the French River to the West Fire Region until further notice.  
No open fires are allowed.
The green and orange Restricted Fire Zone signs are posted in the Township Office windows, as well as, at gas stations and stores.  Large ads will appear in local newspapers and announcements made on radio and television stations in the area. 

To report a Forest Fire call:  310-FIRE (3473)












The Trefry Centre welcomes all Seniors to its 18th Anniversary Barbecue to be held at the Royal Canadian Legion Branch #374 in Richards Landing on Tuesday, June 14, 2012 from 11:30 am to 2:00 pm.  Awards will be presented to the “Senior of the Year” for each area municipality.











Any donations of yard sale items would be greatly appreciated for the Annual Yard Sale to be held Saturday, June 23, 2012.  Items can be dropped off during regular hours at the Municipal Office.  If you need items picked up, please give Penny Wood a call at 705-246-1810.  All proceeds help fund the children’s programs.








SUMMER Hours in Effect from May 16/12 – September 15/12:


Wednesday:  2:00 pm – 7:00 pm


Saturday:    10:00 am - 3:00 pm        Sunday: 2:00 pm - 6:00 pm


also


Holiday Mondays throughout the Summer:    2:00 pm – 6:00 pm








